
 

Osgoode CLC – June 26, 2024 

 

Osgoode CLC #10 

MEETING MINUTES  
June 26, 2024 

2:00PM - 3:00PM  
  
ATTENDEES:  
  
BIAs/Community Groups/Non-Profit 
Organizations/Residents  

• Alan Liu (Queen West BIA) 
• Liz Driver (Campbell House 

Museum)  

• Andrew Robertson (Financial 
District BIA) 

• Lorne Burger (Ministry of the 
Attorney General) 

• Ahmed Mesbah (GWL Realty 
Advisors) 

• Bradley Donohue (Infrastructure 
Ontario) 

• Meg (Queen West BIA) 

• Elise Brunet (LSO) 
• Jacob Bakan (JUD) 

• Monica Contreras (Bell Media -Real 
Estate, Facilities Engineering)  

• Jason Gennaro (JUD) 

• Nabil Mansour (Sheraton Centre) 
 

TTC 

• Mohammed Al-Naib (Infrastructure) 
• Alvaro Reyes 
• Micheal Vieira  
• Robert Capobianco 

• Stuart Green 
 

City of Toronto  
• Beverly Leung 
• Julia Murnaghan 
• Keisha Lake 

• Michael Paolucci 
• Terry Francoeur 

• Nazli Dehghani  

• Nancy Aranha 
• Mohamed Ibrahim (BIA Office) 

 
Metrolinx  

• Mark Clancy 
• Julia Orsini 

• Antonio Capobianco 
• Ross Andersen 

• Franca DiGiovanni  
• James Francis 

• Robert Chisholm 

• Sarah Conway 

• Ali Masnavi 
• Zaidun Alganabi 

 
OTG  

• Pedram Roshani   
• Allison Dewhirst   

• Jennifer Marques 
• Maria Mihailescu

 
OVERVIEW:   
  
On Wednesday, June 26, 2024, Metrolinx hosted a virtual CLC meeting for Osgoode, in 
partnership with Ontario Transit Group (OTG). Metrolinx and OTG provided a construction 
update on construction, including York Street trackwork as well as Ontario Line construction 
progress.  
 
During the session, attendees asked questions related to construction, including monitoring 
devices, community artwork and hoarding.  
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QUESTIONS:  
 

• Queen West BIA asked if Osgoode South hoarding could have windows within the 
hoarding along the pedestrian walkway for safety purposes, similarly to the Queen 
Spadina hoarding?  

o OTG will look into this request and provide an update at the next CLC.  
 

• Campbell House Museum asked for more context regarding the community artwork 
program.  

o OTG noted a survey will be sent out to provide feedback and share ideas on what 
each neighbourhood would like to see. While launch dates are to be determined, 
but will communicated once finalized.  

o Campbell House Museum asked about the range, location and length of the 
hoarding available and if that information will be provided in the survey.  

o OTG noted the survey will be same across the alignment, with a question asking 
respondents to identify their neighbourhood. The survey is not planned to include 
details about what specific areas of hoarding will house artwork, but will rather 
focus on gathering community feedback on what each community would like to 
see reflected in the artwork designs selected.  

o Campbell House Museum asked about how OTG and Metrolinx will choose an 
artist.  

o Metrolinx replied, noting that decisions will be made depending on the results 
from the survey. OTG agreed and stated the intent is to listen to the community 
first.  

o Campbell House Museum recommend Metrolinx should provide the community 
with specific details about the available areas for artwork, with options to choose 
from to get the best feedback.  They also suggested providing the opportunity to 
rank categories.  

o Metrolinx thanked Campbell House Museum for the comments.   
 

• Campbell House Museum asked for clarity monitoring devices, such as, are they all the 
same and how will they be installed? 

o OTG noted devices can be different depending on their task, and that locations 
the risks assessed for that location.  

o Campbell House Museum requested more details to be shared before the 
devices start being placed, including information about the size and placement of 
monitors.  

o OTG noted some devices may stay at surface level, but others may require drilling 
into the ground and the device to be placed within the hole.  

 
• Bell Media asked will there be a pre-construction survey inspection and who is 

coordinating this work with the asset owners?  
o Metrolinx replied there have been a series of PTE surveys, and suggest emailing 

the Metrolinx Community Engagement team about this specific request.  
•  TTC representative asked if there was anyone from TTC or subway infrastructure was on 

the call.  
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o Metrolinx noted that the focus of this CLC series is the Ontario Line subway, and 
that the TTC does not usually participate in these meetings, although they do 
coordinate with them. 

 
ACTIONS: 

• OTG to provide updated on Osgoode South hoarding design, specific to the 
pedestrian walkway.   

• OTG and Metrolinx to share information about monitoring devices. 


